
Glenallan Elementary School 

12520 Heurich Road 

Silver Spring, Maryland 20902 
We are One Community...One School...with One Goal... 

“The Academic Excellence and Happiness of Every Gator”  

Dear Glenallan Families,                   August 5, 2016 

I’m excited and extremely proud to welcome you and your child to the 2016 – 2017 school year. Welcome to the Glenallan 

Elementary School, your community school, the “Home of the Gators.” The staff and I want to thank you for your partnership 
and support last school year and anticipate excellence for every Gator this year.  As a result of working together, we have 

experienced tremendous success.  Our students continued to demonstrate substantial growth in reading and math on multiple 

assessments.  We will continue to focus on every child’s progress in literacy as their reading ability is the foundation for success 

in all areas and a proven indicator of future academic and life success.   
 

The Glenallan community has gained a well-earned reputation for focusing on the development of the whole child.  Children 

need to be exposed to a wide range of content areas and interests.  We believe this exposure may lead to them finding their 
talent and at even an early age, what they want to pursue in their education and life.  This worthy focus resulted in our students 

experiencing extraordinary success.  As a result of the world class learning our students receive in our STEM academy and in 

classroom science and math instruction, multiple students competed in competitions against other schools throughout the 
county.  I am proud to share that groups of students received first, second, and third place recognition in these county wide 

competitions.  They were recognized for building bridges that supported specific weights, developing cars that moved at high 

velocities, and shuttle arms that could pick up and move objects.  I am most proud that they competed in teams.  Teamwork 

and collaboration are fundamental skills that we focus on at Glenallan.  Working together to problem solve is a much needed 
skill to be successful in the 21st century.  Additionally, Governor Hogan recognized us as a Green School.  This was a result of 

our focus on environmental engineering through our partnership with the Green Kids Organization and Brookside Gardens.  

This year we hope to pursue our “Green Ribbon School” status as a result of our continued focus on horticulture, community 
service projects, and creating environmentally friendly inventions to promote energy conversation and clean water 

 

Our instructional focus will be to continue to differentiate your children’s educational experience as a result of their academic 
readiness, interest, and learning styles.  We have the privilege of working with students from different backgrounds, 

experiences, intelligences, and interests.  We must continue to seek to understand these differences and use this understanding 

to deliver instruction that honors individual differences.  Our students, your children, deserve an equal opportunity to learn in 

an environment where they are not expected to learn the curriculum in the same way, at the same time.  A teacher’s respect for 
individual differences among and between learners is the definition of differentiation.   Differentiation is complex, difficult to 

prepare for, and requires an extremely thoughtful approach to teaching and learning. This year we will take the next steps in 

this mission. 
 

If we are going to raise the expectations for our students, we need to raise the expectations for ourselves and one another. Your 

children have greatness inside of them and it is our jobs together to recognize this greatness and nurture it for all to see.  Each 

year, my motivation and enthusiasm grows.  Your children are a source of this motivation and enthusiasm.  We share the 
responsibility and privilege of educating the future of our country.  When the staff and I look at your children, we see people 

who will use their creativity to be inventors, their intelligence and problem solving to cure diseases, their kindness and 

compassion to lead and advocate for others.  We see lawyers, doctors, teachers, engineers, musicians, athletes, maybe even the 
next president.  Children rise to high expectations and if they are going to reach them it is our hard work and smart work that 

will get them there. 

 
The other day I was at our book bank, spending some time talking with a soon to be 4th grade student. I asked him if he was 

excited for school to begin and he said, “Yes, this is going to a “big” year for me.” I went home and thought about that remark.   

Every year as our children pick up school supplies or a new shirt for the first day of school, they are filled with the hope that 

this will be “a big year for them”- the year they reach goals, the year they get a P in Math, the year they are recognized for their 
character, the year they get up in front of an audience and sing or play a new instrument, and the year they make you, their 

families proud.  Together, let’s fulfil this hope for every student. My grandfather always used to tell me, “Expect big things, 

and big things will happen.” I expect big things for the Gators this school year!  
 

Peter Moran 

Principal 

      

 



 Glenallan Elementary School 

12520 Heurich Road 

Silver Spring, Maryland 20902 
We are One Community...One School...with One Goal... 

“The Academic Excellence and Happiness of Every Gator”  

 

August 5, 2016 

Dear Glenallan Community:        

I am very pleased to write to you as the new principal intern at Glenallan Elementary School.  I am excited to be 

serving the community and working with the dynamic Mr. Peter Moran. As a principal intern, I will be working 

closely with Mr. Moran in preparation to lead my own school.  

My commitment to ensuring that every student achieves at a high level as a result of being actively engaged and 

challenged in a supportive learning environment is in direct alignment with the vision of Glenallan. To ensure 

this vision is realized for our students, I will work closely with students, parents and staff members.  As a veteran 

administrator I worked for the last two years as the assistant principal at Cannon Road Elementary School. 

Previously, I was an assistant principal at Forest Oak Middle School for seven years. I bring to the Glenallan 

community a positive and nurturing attitude with a focus on high expectations and the development of student 

leaders. My experience as a middle school assistant principal provides me with the perspective of what awaits our 

children as they leave elementary school and how to best prepare them so that they can continue to be successful 

and productive students and citizens of our community.  

In addition to being an administrator I am a wife and mother of two, a daughter who attended Glenallan and is a 

2016 graduate of Northwood High school,  and a son who will be a sixth grader at White Oak Middle School.  

My time outside of school is spent relaxing with friends and family and searching for an exercise program that I 

enjoy. 

If you come to the school over the summer please stop in and introduce yourself.  I look forward to having a 

successful and fun year working with and for your children. 

 

Respectfully,  

Candace Ross 

Principal Intern 
  

 



 

 

 

 

Hello Glenallan Community, 

 
I am excited to serve as President of the Glenallan Elementary School Parent-Teacher Association 
(PTA) for the 2016-2017 School Year!  The PTA Board and Committee Chairs, along with Mr. Moran 
and Mrs. Ross, have been working hard together to plan for the upcoming school year.  We believe 
that this year will be one of the best years at Glenallan Elementary School! 
The mission of the PTA is to: 

 to support and speak on behalf of children and youth in the schools, in the community, and 
before governmental agencies and other organizations that make decisions affecting children; 

 to assist parents in developing the skills they need to raise and protect children; 
 and to encourage parent and public involvement in the public schools of the nation. 

(http://www.mccpta.com/mccpta.html) 
 

The PTA is a vital part of the Glenallan community and the PTA’s success depends on you!  I am 
not only a parent of four children but a Montgomery County Public School (MCPS) educator, and 
I understand the different challenges that each family may face.  However, I also understand the 
importance of supporting our school and community through the PTA.  
 

The following are some ways that you can support the PTA: 
 Sign up to be a member and/or sponsor an event 
 Bring your families to events and fundraising nights throughout the year 
 Volunteer for at least one event 
 Follow us on Twitter, Face Book and/or sign up for emails to receive communications 
 Let us know through phone and/or email if you have any suggestions, questions or concerns 
 

 
The board and I look forward to working with you throughout the school year.  Please do not hesitate 

to contact us for any reason.   

Sincerely, 

 

Mitzy Seyoum 

President, 

Glenallan Elementary School PTA 

Board Members 

Presidente:  Mitzy Seyoum, Misirach_seyoum@mcpsmd.org 

Vice Presidente:  Jane Ssemanda, jane.ssemanda@gmail.com 

Secretario:  Everest Simeon, never_rest10@yahoo.com 

Tesorero:  Renell Lewis, lewisdynasty@verizon.net 

MCCPTA Delegado:  Wossen Tessera, wossen.alemu@gmail.com 

MCCPTA Delegado:  Kirk Shinkle,   kirkshinkle@gmail.com 

Jefe de Tecnologia: Lindsay Eagle,   glenallan_cto@gmail.com 

http://www.mccpta.com/mccpta.html


Glenallan Community Vision 
 

We are a united, multicultural community of students, families, and educators committed to; cultivating a love 

of learning, developing the character of great people and empowering children with the knowledge and skills 

to excel as productive citizens in the 21st century. 

 

Glenallan Community Mission  
 

We are One Community...One School...with One Goal...The Success of Every Gator. 

 

Glenallan Instructional Focus 

We will increase the achievement of all students, with a specific focus in reading and math, by providing 

daily, differentiated instruction that is matched to student needs as determined by consistent data analysis.   

Student Enrollment – We Are Growing!!! 
 

Our student enrolment has increased by well over 100 students in the last year.  We are preparing for 

a potential significant increase in enrolment.  To date our total school enrolment is 652 students. 

Currently, we have 98 kindergarten students enrolled, with the potential of many more enrolling in the 

next month.  If the numbers do increase, we will be working to ensure class sizes meet MCPS 

guidelines. Below is a table that shows our current enrolment numbers and average class sizes: 

 

Grade K 1 2 3 4 5 

Enrollment 107 107 122 115 100 101 

Avg. Class Size 18 18 17 23 25 25 

 

School Hours 
First day of school begins on Monday, August 29, 2016. 

School Hours (Kindergarten – Grade 5)  9:00 a.m. – 3:25pm 

Head Start Hours     9:00 a.m. – 12:25 p.m. 

Teacher Hours       8:15 a.m. - 3:45 p.m.  

Students Enter the Building    8:40 a.m. 

Morning Announcements    8:55 a.m. 

Instruction Begins     No later than 9:05 

Early Dismissal     12:55 p.m. 

Two Hour Delay     11:00 a.m. – 3:25 

 The late bell rings at 9:00.  Students arriving to school after this bell rings MUST report to the main 

office to order lunch and get a late pass to class.  

 Dismissal begins at 3:25. 

 

 

 



Attendance  
 

If your child is absent, please contact the school to make us aware.  If it is over night or before office hours, 

please leave a message informing us that they will not be present at school.  Please make every effort to have 

your child here before 8:55 a.m.  Instruction begins promptly at 9:00 a.m. and it is important that all students 

begin the day understanding the objectives and being prepared for success.  Last school year, we had many 

parents requesting that their child be repeatedly dismissed earlier.  Please understand that instruction 

does not end until 3:20 p.m. and every minute of learning is important.   

 

Please work with your child to establish a plan for how they are getting home after school.  Students need to 

know before they leave for school if there are any changes to their dismissal.  Any confusion with this process 

is a safety concern.  Please discuss after school plans with them repeatedly to ensure safety. 

 

Morning/Arrival: Breakfast 
All students at Glenallan Elementary School will have the opportunity to eat breakfast in their classrooms 

each morning at no charge.  Breakfast will include milk, juice or fruit, and an entrée such as French toast 

sticks, bagels, breakfast sandwiches and yogurt.  Breakfast will be delivered to the classrooms and students 

will eat in their classrooms as they arrive at school. This program, titled ‘Maryland Meals for Achievement’ 

(MMFA), is funded with money from the Federal School Breakfast Program and the Maryland State 

Department of Education. Our school is one of 50 Montgomery County Public Schools that will be offering 

this wonderful classroom breakfast program.  We invite your child to start the day ready to learn by joining 

his or her classmates for a nutritious breakfast at school each morning. Students will be able to enter the 

building at 8:40 a.m. and report directly to their classroom to finish their breakfast before teaching and learning 

begins. If you have questions, please feel free to contact the school office (301) 929-2014. 

 

Dismissal Process 
We are committed to an organized and safe dismissal process.  Staff will be stationed on the inside and outside 

of the school to supervise this process.  Our kindergarten students will be the first to be dismissed, no 

earlier than 3:20.  All kindergarten bus riders will be placed in lines and walked out through the doors to the 

bus loop.  They will be the first students on buses so they can be in the front of the bus so they are in close 

proximity to the bus driver and patrols.  Grade 1 and Grade 2 students will follow.  They will exit through the 

same blue doors that go directly to the bus loop. (All bus stop locations/pick up times/drop off times are at the 

end of the summer mailing)  

 

All car riders will be dismissed from the front of the building, where they will be escorted by staff members 

to their car.  All parents in the car pick up area will be provided with a number to make the process as quick 

and organized as possible.  Please post your number in the window of your car or on the dashboard.  Please 

do not get out of your car and enter the school to get your child.  Please make sure that you pull all the way 

up to the orange cone so we can get cars off of Heurich Avenue. 

 

All walkers will be dismissed from the black top adjacent to the playground.  Kindergarten – Grade 2 Teachers 

will accompany their walkers and have an exchange system that ensures safety and security when 

parents/siblings pick up their child.  Grade 3 – Grade 5 walkers/car riders will be dismissed at 3:30 and will 

exit through separate doors then the primary students. At this time, upper grade students may pick up their 

siblings from their classroom teacher. There will be staff stationed at different exit locations in the back of the 

school.  Students may not cross the street at the intersection of Heurich Road and Randolph Road.  They 

must cross at the designated cross walks on Randolph Road. These procedures will be thoroughly reviewed 

with students on the first day of school and throughout the first weeks of school.   

 



 

Birthdays 
 

Due to student allergies, minimizing interruptions to our cafeteria process as a result of growing student 

enrollment, and that many parents are not able to come to school to celebrate birthdays, we will not be 

having classroom parties for student birthdays.  This means that we are requesting that parents do not 

bring cupcakes or cake to school to celebrate with their child’s class. We will celebrate birthdays by 

announcing student’s names on our morning announcements and having students come down for a birthday 

pencil.  Teachers will also have students compose birthday cards/letters as an opportunity to focus on an 

important form of writing. 

 

Staff Updates 
We are happy and excited to welcome the following new members to the Glenallan team. All are well qualified 

in their disciplines, and I am certain each new staff member will contribute to maintaining a positive school 

climate and strong instructional program.  

Staff Member Position 

Nia Qadaffi Head Start Teacher 

Lydia Glover Kindergarten Teacher 

Sarah Randles Third Grade Teacher 

Elizabeth Lando Third Grade Teacher 

Lane Kolyer Fourth Grade Teacher 

Candace Lattimore Fifth Grade Teacher 

Jean Nguyen Speech Pathologist 

Jennifer Schmorr .3 ESOL Teacher 

Gasa Anderson Focus Teacher - ESOL 

Jose Gonzalez Building Service Assistant Manager 

Chana Fogel Paraeducator 

Ginny Wahl Math Focused Paraeducator 

 

We are sorry to say good-bye to several Glenallan staff members and wish them the very best in their new 

positions.  Mrs. Christy Welsh accepted a position as a consulting teacher in MCPS, Mrs. Nicole Walsh has 

relocated to New Zealand with her family, Mrs. Shyleen Mayer will be teaching Grade 6 at Lee Middle School, 

Mrs. Shannon Shry accepted a speech pathologist position in Pennsylvania, Ms. Julie Rodriguez will be 

teaching ESOL in Boston, and Mrs. Elena Villatoro accepted a building service position at Piney Branch 

Elementary.   In addition, the following teachers will be taking their knowledge, experience, and ideas to new 

teaching positions at Glenallan: 

 

Staff Member Position 

Stacie Edhegard Kindergarten Teacher 

Emily Ali Grade 2 Teacher 

Justine Pfeiffer Grade 3 Teacher 

Ursula Davies Grade 3 Teacher 

Amra Nansimbi Grade 4 Teacher 

Amanda Carbone 5th Grade Math/Academic Intervention 



Open House 
 Open House is on Friday, August 26, 2016 from 10:00 – 11:00 p.m. Parents and students have the 

opportunity to visit the classroom and meet their teachers.  “Welcome Back” postcards will be sent to 

students by their new teachers during the week of August 22, inviting them to the August 26 Open House. 

 We would like to continue to open up the doors to our parents so they can spend some time with their 

children within the classroom.  Therefore we will be holding three additional open houses during the 

course of the school year.  The dates and times are as follows; 

o October 10, 2016 9:00 – 11:30 a.m. 

o December 23, 2016  9:00 – 11:30 a.m. 

Back-To-School Night 
Please mark your calendar for our annual Back-To-School Nights. To support the successful 

transition of our kindergarten students, we will be having two back to school nights.  
Kindergarten, Thursday, August, 25 2016 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. 

Grade 1 – Grade 5 Thursday, September 15, 2016 6:30 – 8:00 p.m. 
 

Keep informed, Keep in Touch, Stay Involved 
On the first Friday of each month, we will send home electronic information about school operations and 

special activities in the Gator Gazette.  Grade level news and news from specialists will be included in this 

monthly newsletter. Please refer to our website for updated information at 

www.mcps.k12.md.us/schools/Glenallanes 

 

In addition, please follow Glenallan through twitter @GlenallanES 

Character Counts 
 

The development of good students, but also great people is part of our mission at Glenallan Elementary.  Each 

month students will receive guidance lessons about character traits; for example, respect, perseverance, 

responsibility, honesty, and citizenship. We will focus on one character trait each month.  

Students who demonstrate this character trait consistently in the classroom, hallways, cafeteria, 

and on the school bus will be recognized by their classroom teacher. As a result of this, these 

students will receive a medal at our awards ceremony and have pancakes with the principals 

on the final Friday of the month.  In addition, their names will be published in our monthly 

newsletter and on the school website. 

 

Visitor Procedures 
We welcome visitors at Glenallan and appreciate volunteers.  All visitors must sign in at the front office and 

wear a visitor sticker at all times when in the building.  If a sticker is not visible, staff members will ask that 

you return to the office and put one on.  If you wish to visit your child’s classroom, please provide teachers 

with notification through email, writing, or by phone 24 hours in advance.  This notification is a courtesy to 

teachers and can be helpful in minimizing distractions for students.  Please note that the only available entrance 

for anyone to enter the building after 8:50 is through the main doors through the blue rotunda.  All other doors 

will be locked throughout the day.  Additional information will come home with your child related to school 

security. 

 

 

 

http://www.mcps.k12.md.us/schools/Glenallanes
http://www.google.com/imgres?q=character+counts&hl=en&sa=X&rlz=1T4SKPT_enUS440US440&biw=1366&bih=673&tbm=isch&prmd=imvns&tbnid=wfR7o2ZTfUWgQM:&imgrefurl=http://bsatroop356.com/Links.php&docid=aylBWMUojClicM&imgurl=http://bsatroop356.com/images/Character Counts-1998.jpg&w=800&h=860&ei=wlEgUMDWCYKf6AGT9YHoCg&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=699&vpy=259&dur=761&hovh=233&hovw=217&tx=123&ty=125&sig=109886222427564122005&page=2&tbnh=149&tbnw=139&start=20&ndsp=24&ved=1t:429,r:15,s:20,i:253


Glenallan School Supply List 2016 - 2017 
 

Kindergarten 

Backpack (sturdy and large enough to fit folders) 1 three prong folder  
1 two-pocket folder     1 pack washable markers 

1 bottle of no-run school glue    2 boxes crayons 24 pack  

NO pencil boxes please     2 packs yellow #2 pencils (12 pack)  

           

First Grade 

Backpack      pair of scissors     

3 hard cover composition books (wide ruled.)  box crayons 24 pack   
1 bottle no-run school glue    4 glue sticks   

2 packs of pencils (12 per pack) 

School box   
     

Second Grade 

Backpack                                            school box                           

3 hard cover composition books (100 pg.)           2 boxes crayons                                 
2 packs of pencils  (sharpened preferred)               1 bottle glue and 4 glue sticks 

3 two-pocket folders                                            2 large erasers    

Optional:  colored pencils 

*Please label all of your child’s supplies. 

            

Third Grade  
Headphones      glue stick   

pencils (4 packs of 12)      scissors 

erasers       3 two-pocket folder 

colored pencils  or crayons    tissues  
3 Journals      wipes 

           

Fourth Grade 
Backpack       1 Pack #2 pencils/erasers  

Pencil case      5 Pocket folders 

3 packs Notebook paper (with 3 holes)   3 Composition Notebooks 

1 box colored pencils     1 pack Graph paper (centimeters) 
    

Fifth Grade 
Backpack      #2 pencils/erasers 

3 ring binder (1 ½  inch rings)     3 two-pocket folders 

2 packs lined notebook paper (wide ruled)  Glue stick 

3 hardcover composition books (100 page)  Crayons/colored pencils  
Pencil Case   

  

          

All third, fourth, and fifth graders are expected to use a daily homework planner.  For your 

convenience, Glenallan will provide a Homework planner to every student in the intermediate grade 

levels.  
   
**Teachers will gladly accept donations for the following items:   

Plastic zipper  bags (not snack size), Hand sanitizer, wipes, and tissues 

  



 

Glenallan Elementary School 

Community Calendar 2016 – 2017 

Date 

Day of 

Week Event Time 

August 23 -26, 

2016 

Tuesday  - 

Friday  

Professional Days for 

Teachers No School for Students 

August 25, 2016 Thursday 

Kindergarten  

Back to School Night 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. 

August 26, 2016 Friday 

Open House for Students 

And Families  10:00 a.m. -  11:00 p.m.  

August 29, 2016 Monday First Day of School 9:00  a.m. – 3:25 pm 

August 30, 2016 Tuesday 

Expectations:  Student 

Assemblies  

Grades K, 1, 2 (9:15 a.m.)  

Grades 3, 4, 5 (10:00 a.m.) 

 

 September 1, 2016 Thursday 
PTA Sponsored 

Back to “The Glen” 6:30 – 8:00 pm 

September 5, 2016 Monday Holiday – Labor Day Offices & Schools Closed 

September 12, 2016 Monday Professional Day No School for Students 

September 15, 2016 Thursday 

Back to School Night 

Grade 1 – Grade 5 7:00 pm – 8:30 pm 

September 30, 2016 Friday  Pancakes with the Principals 9:00 – 10:00 a.m. 

September 30, 2016 Friday 
Early Release Day 

Grading and Reporting 

Students dismissed at  

12:55 p.m. 

October 3, 2016 Monday 
No School for Students and 

Staff Offices & Schools Closed 

October 4, 2016 Tuesday Interims Sent Home  

October 6, 2016 Thursday 
PTA Meeting 

Family Reading Night 

6:30 – 7:00 p.m. 

7:00 – 8:30 p.m. 

October 7/10 2016 
Friday, 

Monday PTA Book Fair Media Center Closed 

October 10, 2016 Monday  OPEN HOUSE 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 

October 12, 2016 Wednesday No School 

No School for  

Students and Staff 

October 18, 2016 Tuesday 

Picture Day: Student 

Portraits All Day 

October 24, 2016 Monday School Leadership Council 3:45 – 5:00 p.m. 



October 28, 2016 Friday Pancakes with the Principal 9:00 – 10:00 a.m. 

October 31, 2016 Monday Halloween Festivities 
Parade: 2:15 p.m. 

Classroom parties till 3:15 

 2:45 p.m. 
November 4, 2016 Friday Marking Period 1 Ends  

November 7, 2016 Monday 

Professional Day for 

Teachers No School for Students 

November 8, 2016 Tuesday Election Day 

No School for Students and 

Staff 

November 10, 2016 Thursday 

Early Release Day: 

Parent/Teacher Conferences 

Students dismissed  

at 12:55 p.m. 

November 11, 2016 Friday 

Early Release Day: 

Parent/Teacher Conferences 

Students dismissed  

at 12:55 p.m. 

November 17, 2016 Thursday Report Card Distribution  

November 18, 2016 Friday Picture Make-Ups All Day 

November 18, 2016 Friday PTA Sponsored Movie Night 7:00 – 8:30 

November 23, 2016 Wednesday Pancakes with the Principal 9:00 am – 10:00 a.m. 

November 23, 2016 Wednesday 

Early Release Day: Prior to 

Thanksgiving Day  

Students dismissed  

at 12:55 p.m. 

November 24 & 25, 

2016 
Thursday and 

Friday Holiday: Thanksgiving 

No School for Students and 

Staff 

December 5, 2016 Monday Staff Training 3:45 – 5:00 p.m. 

December 6, 2016 Tuesday 

PTA Meeting 

Family Math Night 

6:30 – 7:00 p.m. 

7:00 – 8:30 p.m. 

December 9, 2016 Friday Interims Sent Home  

December 15, 2016 Thursday Winter Concert 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. 

December 22, 2016 Friday  Pancakes with the Principal 9:00 – 10:00 a.m. 

December 23, 2016 Friday Glenallan Family Day  8:30 – 11:30 a.m.  

December 26 – Jan 

2, 2016 
Monday - 

Monday Winter Break 

No School for Students  

and Staff 

January 3, 2017 Monday 

Students Return from Winter 

Break  

January 13, 2017 Friday 

Family Fun and Fitness 

Night 

7:00 – 8:30 p.m. 

 



January 16, 2017 Monday 

Martin Luther King Jr. 

Birthday No School  

January 20, 2017 Friday No School for Students/Staff 6:30  – 8:30 p.m. 

January 26, 2017 Thursday Marking Period Two Ends  

January 26, 2017 Thursday Pancakes with the Principals 9:00 – 10:00 a.m. 

January 27, 2017 Friday 
Professional Day for 

Teachers No School for Students 

February 1, 2017 Wednesday 

1st Semester Awards 

Ceremony  

K – Grade 2 – 9:15 a.m. 

Grades  3 – 5 – 10:30 a.m. 

February 7, 2017 Tuesday PTA Meeting 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. 

February 8, 2017 Wednesday Report Card Distribution  

February 14, 2017 Tuesday Valentine’s Day Parties 2:15 p.m. 

February 17, 2017 Friday PTA Sponsored Movie Night 7:00 – 8:30 p.m. 

February 22, 2017 Monday Jump Rope For Heart  All Day 

February 26, 2017 Friday Pancakes with the Principals 9:00 – 10:00 a.m. 

March 3, 2017 Friday 

Early Release Day: 

Grading/Planning Students dismissed at 12:55  

March 6, 2017 Monday Staff Training 3:45 – 5:00 p.m. 

March 6, 2017 Monday Interims Sent Home  

March 7, 2017 Tuesday PTA Meeting 

7:00 – 8:00 p.m. 

Media Center 

March 31, 2017 Friday Pancakes with the Principals 9:00 – 10:00 a.m. 

April 3, 2017 Monday Staff Training 3:45 – 5:00 p.m. 

April 6, 2017 Thursday Marking Period Three Ends  

April 7, 2017 Friday Professional Day No School for Students 

April 10-April 17 

Monday - 

Monday   Spring Break 

No School for students  

and staff 

April 19 Wednesday Report Card Distribution  



April 27, 2017 Thursday 

Take your Daughter or Son 

to Work Day  

April 28, 2017 Friday 

PTA Sponsored 

International Night 6:30 – 8:30 p.m. 

April 27 & 28, 

2017 

Thursday 

and Friday Kindergarten Orientation  

No School for Kindergarten 

Students  

April 28, 2017 Friday Pancakes with the Principals 9:00 -10:00 a.m. 

May 1– 5, 2017 

Monday – 

Friday 

PTA Sponsored 

Staff Appreciation Week  

May 5, 2017 Friday Interims Sent Home  

May 8, 2017 Monday Staff Training 3:45 – 5:00 p.m. 

May 9, 2017 Tuesday 

PTA Sponsored: Volunteer 

Appreciation Night/Elections 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. 

May 11, 2017 Thursday Career Day 9:00 – 11:30 p.m. 

May 18, 2017 Thursday “STEM Fest” 6:30 – 8:30 p.m. 

May 25, 2017 Thursday Spring Concert & Art Show 6:30 – 8:00 p.m. 

May 23, 2017 Tuesday 

Field Day  

Grade 3 - 5  All Day 

May 25, 2017 Thursday 

Field Day  

Grades HS, PEP,  K – 2nd   All Day 

May 26, 2017 Friday Pancakes with the Principals 9:00 -10:00 a.m. 

May 29, 2017 Monday Holiday - Memorial Day Offices & Schools Closed 

June 2, 2017 Friday Glenallan Talent Show  6:30 – 8:30 p.m. 

June 6/June 7 2017 Mon/Tue Articulation All Day 

June 14, 2017 Thursday 

“End of Year” Awards 

Ceremony 

K – 2 - 9:15 – 10:15 a.m. 

3 –  5: 10:30 – 11:30 a.m. 

June 15, 2017 Friday 5th Grade Clap Out 2:45 – 3:15 p.m. 

June 15, 2017 Thursday 

5th Grade Promotion @  

Kennedy HS 6:30 – 8:00 p.m. 

June 16, 2017 Friday 

Last Day of School: Half 

Day 

Students dismissed at  

12:55 p.m. 



June 16, 2017 Friday Fourth Marking Period Ends  

June 19, 2017 Monday Professional Day 
No School for Students 

 

June 27, 2017 Tuesday Report Cards Mailed Home  

 

 


